
FCKLL Fall 2021 Family and Player Safety Guidelines 
 
FCKLL executed safe and successful seasons in the Fall of 2020 and Spring of 2021, and will 
continue to follow state, local, and Center for Disease Control (CDC) Guidance regarding 
COVID-19 safety. 
 
Parents, players, and fans must follow all current and future guidance from the League. Players 
must comply with the rules to be eligible to play. This guidance is subject to change and is 
current as of August 16, 2021. 
 

Rules for Fall 2021 Season 

● FCKLL is following all Virginia COVID-19 guidelines, and requires players and families 
to do the same, as a requirement of participation. 

● Parents/guardians must sign a COVID waiver before any player begins the season’s 
baseball activities. This happens during registration. 

● While day-of event screenings are not required, parents/guardians must keep their 
player home from practice or games if they're feeling sick or have any symptoms of 
COVID-19, and get a test if the doctor recommends. 

● While masks/face coverings are not required for outdoor FCKLL activities, players and 
volunteers are welcome to wear a mask when on or off the field. 

● Players should bring labeled personal sports equipment, water bottle, and hand 
sanitizer. 

● Players may sit in the dugout or spread out outside the fence, at the discretion of the 
Manager. 

● Spectators may sit in the bleachers UNLESS the team is using a bleacher as their in-
game seating. 

● Everyone should wash hands frequently. 
● No spitting, eating, touching, or high-fives. “Hat tips” take the place of post-game 

handshakes. 
● Parents/guardians must report to the Manager and FCKLL Safety Team if a player or 

tests positive for COVID, within 4 hours. 
● Parents/guardians must report to the Manager and FCKLL Safety Team if anyone in 

the household tests positive, or if the player is placed under quarantine due to 
possible exposure, within 12 hours. 
 
 

Going Forward 

The League will continue to monitor and implement Virginia and CDC guidance.  
 

Thank you for your patience, flexibility, and cooperation. 
 

These rules won’t last forever; 100% compliance allows us to play ball. 

 


